
From the Principal Tena koutou katoa 

Dates to Remember
Monday 19 September 
Student Trustee voting

Tuesday 20 September 
Real Art Roadshow

Year 11 Drama Production - 6.00pm

Wednesday 21 September 
Student Trustee vote count

Year 9 & 10 Celebration Assemblies

Thursday 22 September 
Student Trustee results declared

Year 11 Drama Production - 6.00pm

Friday 23 September 
Last day of Term 3
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Senior exams finished today, and students should reflect on their preparation for the 
exams and how they felt about their performance in the exam room. It is critically 
important that our senior students make good use of the feedback they will get from 
the marking of these exams, and do their best to improve their revision process 
ahead of the external exams in November. Students have 22 school days and two 
weeks of holiday before the NCEA exams. 15+ credits in each subject has been the goal for all seniors 
this year, and students should be taking all opportunities to ensure they meet this goal.

We have had an excellent range of students applying for school leadership positions in 2017. Rosehill 
College is privileged to have so many fine young people willing to step forward for these roles.

Senior students have been advised that applications for school-awarded scholarships are now open and 
application forms are available at the Student Office. 

Sue Blakely, Principal

FROM NOW UNTIL THE 
END OF THE YEAR

Have CHARACTER - Want to improve.

CRITICALLY THINK 
•	 Go over each day’s work to reinforce 

your understanding.
•	 Explain this year’s successes and 

failures.               
•	 Get a range of answers to complex 

questions.

COLLABORATE - Work in groups. Help 
others and learn from others.

CREATE - Think up different ideas and 
produce something from them.

COMMUNICATE - Share any answers with 
teachers, friends and family.

'Good Practices for 
Exam. Study'

For parents and students.
Thursday 20 October 6pm Library.

The Real Art Roadshow 
The Real Art Roadshow is New Zealand’s only travelling art 
collection and it will be at Rosehill College on Tuesday. It is 
designed to give kiwi students the chance to get up close and 
personal with art. The exhibition is housed in a mobile art 
gallery and unfolds to form an 80 square metre display space. 
It does more than just bring art to kids, it’s about helping 
students broaden their creativity and offers students a chance 
to see real art instead of relying on textbook illustrations or web 
representations. The truck includes many art works by notable 
NZ artists, many of whom students would not be able see if 
they weren’t in such a collection. Go to Real Art Roadshow for 
further information.

Art and Art 
History Trip

The Art Department is proposing 
an Art and Art History trip to Italy 
- Florence, Rome and Venice in the 
July school holidays next year for  any 
2017 Year 12 and 13 students who 
are studying Visual Arts, Art History 
or Classics next year. If you are 
interested in finding out more about 
the tour (costs and itinerary) with the 
possiblity of your son/daughter being 
part of the group, please contact Sally 
Waanders HOD Art on extn 842 or 
email s.waanders@rosehillcollege.
school.nz

http://www.realartroadshow.co.nz/


Tournament of Minds
This year seven Year 9 & 10 students from Rosehill took part in 
the Tournament of Minds competition. T.O.M is a problem solving 
programme which is held across NZ & Australia. The team comprised 
of William Lintott, Noah Parker, Phillip Liu, Cameron Airey, Lily Hart, 
Nathan Kruse and Hannah Brown.

It is based for Primary and Secondary schools. The students gain 
and use the following skills throughout the competition:
Problem Solving, Confidence, Time Management, Team Work and 
Creativity

The programme consists of a long term and short term challenge, 
which both involve dramatically performing in a 3x3m square, for 
set amounts of time. The long term challenge included 6 weeks of 
research and planning. There were four different categories for the 
long term challenge this year: Literature, Social studies, Science and 
Engineering and also Mathematics. Our team chose Science and 
Engineering, which involved portraying a world catastrophe which 
left our team stuck in a school, deaf. We then had to show ourselves 
making contact with others using a coded message, show what the 
coded message was and also creating the message. 

The short term challenge is presented on the day, testing the team’s 
time management skills and creativity. We really enjoyed working 
with people who weren’t in our class or year, and it was a great 
opportunity to expand our problem solving and teamwork.

Hannah Brown & Lily Hart

JOBS JOBS JOBS
The Rosehill College Careers Department is experiencing a high 
volume of calls from companies wanting school leavers for full time 
jobs. Some of these jobs will become apprenticeships.

If you are leaving school and going into the workforce please make 
yourself known to the Careers Department.

Things that make you more employable:
Reliability and a willingness to learn
Drivers Licence - at least Restricted
CV with 2 referees (we can help with CV’s)
Qualification requirements vary from job to job

USEFUL SITES TO CHECK OUT

Achieve 2B 
If you have any kind of disability and enjoy 
adventure then read on! Achieve 2B is an 
inspiring intercultural exchange programme 
for young people with disabilities. They are 
currently looking for students to take part in 
both regional and international exchanges as part of a pilot scheme. If 
you are interested, please visit their website www.achieve2b.org.nz and 
apply now! It could be the experience of a lifetime.

http://gotatrade.co.nz/

http://www.careers.govt.nz/

http://schoolleaver.nz/

The Cashier’s Office
The Cashier’s Office will be closed from 2.30pm Friday 23 September 
and will re-open at 8.00am Monday 10th October. 



NZSS Swimming Championships
Well done to our swimming team that competed in the NZ Secondary 
School Championships last week in Wellington. The team was Ben Masters, 
Caitlin Lucie-Smith, Georgia Ackroyd, Kiana Lawton, Paige Wihongi and Zoë 
Shuker. 150 schools participated, comprising of 550 swimmers, swimming 
over 3 days.  

Some swimmers achieved personal best times, with Ben and Caitlin gaining 
points for Rosehill, as Ben got four ‘top 10 placings’ and Caitlin got three 
‘top 10 placings’. Well done to Zoë for a great effort competing at her first 
National event.

Many thanks to Lesley 
Masters for being an 
‘Inspector of Turns’ in session 
1, Debbie Lucie-Smith for 
managing the team and to 
all the parents and families 
that assisted and travelled 
down to support the team.

It was a great team to take 
away and they represented 
Rosehill College with 
enthusiasm, pride and 
sportsmanship.

	 Standing: Kiana, Ben, Georgia, Zoë
	 Seated: Caitlin, Paige

Clash of the Codes
The Sports Council will be running the annual Clash of the Codes competition 
next week from Tuesday to Thursday. It will be held in the Sports Centre so 
all teams will need to be ready to compete for the title! Students or team 
captains will need to contact Head Student, Kourtney Waters, if you have 
any further questions.

Sports Awards
Preparations for the 2016 Rosehill Sports Awards are in full swing. Self-
nomination for Bronze, Silver or Gold medals and the Major Sports Awards 
have now closed but if there are any urgent last minute nominations please 
see the Sports Staff. There is also a separate form for the SAS Scholarship 
which is still open for students who have competed at a higher level and 
who have given a lot to their sport.

Tickets will be on sale for $10pp early in Term 4 at the Sports Office and in 
the Cashier’s Office. All Premier players have had their ticket included in 
their sports fees and they will be called up team by team to collect their 
tickets provided their uniform has been returned and fees have been paid.

Sports Uniforms and Fees
All students who have participated in a sports team has finished for the 
season will need to return their full, clean sports uniform to the Sports 
Office by 16th September. It is very important that students hand this to 
a staff member to ensure that their name gets crossed off and they don’t 
get charged for missing gear. We also encourage parents and caregivers to 
check their students accounts for any outstanding sports fees and get these 
cleared up with the Cashier’s Office by the end of Term 3. These will be 
followed up in Term 4.


